Chattisham & Hintlesham Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHATTISHAM AND HINTLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HALL MEETING ROOM AT 7.30pm ON THURSDAY 11th September 2014
----------------------------------------------------

PRESENT: 
Councillors:  Stephanie Coupland (chair), Frances Self, Robert Taylor, Margaret Taylor, Peter Eaton ,Chris Leney, Ted Wright and John Whyman 
Parish Clerk: Samantha Barber.
District Councillors:  Nick Ridley, Peter Jones
County Councillor:  David Busby

Members of the Public:  There were two members of the public present
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Apologies for absence had been received from Ian Bryce,Ben Cox,Jamie Bostock,Diane Chase 
2.
TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 10th July 2014 and 14th August 2014:
Copies of both sets of minutes had been circulated to all councillors and were proposed as an accurate record of the meeting by Peter Eaton and seconded by Frances Self with all in agreement. The minutes were duly signed by Stephanie Coupland.

,
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST OF ANY ITEM ON THE AGENDA:
Chris Leney signed the interest book in relation to the planning item for Northlands Farm
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES :
Affordable Housing – The official opening was on 8th Sept which was well attended. About 50% of the residents are reported to have some connection with Hintlesham. 
Highways – A meeting between councillors and Graham Newman,Steve Merry and Ian Richardson of SCC is scheduled for the 16th September to discuss the issues and long term infrastructure of the A1071..

5. ADJOURNMENT FOR REPORTS FROM COUNTY, DISTRICT COUNCILLORS AND POLICE AND COMMENTS FROM RESIDENTS:

County – Dave Busby reported that it had been two years since the divestment of the Counties libraries with 44 still being run very successfully. The proposed housing development of approx. 24 houses or bungalows at the school is still in its early stages with some land ownership issues to be resolved.
Councillors challenged District Councillor Peter Jones that as a Hinterland ‘non core’ village in the Babergh Core Strategy it was considered that this would protect the village from development. Peter replied that some flexibility exists and if there is a need for housing within Babergh and Hintlesham then it would be considered and each case would be looked at on its own merits. Amongst the concerns raised by Councillors was the impact any development would have on the school which is already full.
Clr Peter Jones mentioned that if and when any application is made it would be subject to consultation by the public and parish council and that 90% of parish council recommendations are followed through

District – Nick Ridley gave the following report. A site inspection took place on 10th Sept for the Wherstead/Belstead wind turbine. Five sites were visited and existing turbines at Eye. It is expected that the application will go to committee the first week in October and hopefully the recommendation will be for refusal. The council are adopting a ‘zero budgeting’ strategy in order to try and make £1.5 million savings over the next three years. Consultation regarding the merge of Babergh/Mid Suffolk offices had been completed with seven options for consideration however it is not expected that any decisions will be made before the general election in May 2015. Due to recent changes in legislation filming and recording of meetings is now allowed. Concerns were raised by Councillors that this ought to be done properly and transparently and the danger exists that someone could film all or part of a meeting edit it and post to internet/social media thus misconstruing what indeed was said.
Police – Unfortunately no police officer was present. One crime had been reported at St Nicholas Close between 29/8 and 31/8 which was criminal damage.
6.    REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS :
John Whyman had attended the latest SALC area meeting and reported that Lyndsay Barker, Strategic Director for Babergh had given a presentation about economic growth in Sudbury,Long Melford etc. This would all impact on the A1071 and John spoke about long term plans needed to support this. Parish Council income streams and Neighbourhood Plans were also discussed.

The parish council have obtained a laptop from Sproughton Parish Council thanks to Frances Self . The Clerk will write to thank Sproughton PC. 
7. FINANCE: 

The following cheques were approved for payment by the Council
Chq No

Payee


Expense

    

 Amount

100851

S Barber


Clerk Salary
     

 £191.34

100852

F M Wilkin

Noticeboard/Chatt shelves 
£644.00 

100853

H& C Comm Council
Hall Hire


£132.00   
100854

Hint Comm Hall Lunch
Grant



£100.00                                                                    

8. TO ADOPT REVISED CODE OF CONDUCT & FINANCIAL REGULATIONS:

The Code of Conduct was discussed at length by the Council and in particular clarity of the following points.
Openness and the restriction of information
2.2 You must not bully any person and 7.5 Gifts and hospitality received will be checked with SALC.

The Code of Conduct and Financial Regulations will be included as agenda items for October for adoption
9. TO ADOPT GRANT POLICY,PUBLICATIONS POLICY & HEALTH & SAFETY POLICY

It was suggested that a slight change be made to the Grant Policy.All of the policies will then be included in the agenda for October for adoption by the Council.
10. PLANNING:
The following planning application was discussed by the Council –
B/14/01073/AGDW – The Sheepyard,Northlands Farm,Hintlesham

Change of use from agricultural to dwelling.

The application has been made to Babergh under permitted rights granted by the Government and has to satisfy various criteria. 

Although permitted Babergh have requested comments from the parish council. The council had no comments and no objections to the application.

The following planning decisions were recorded

B/14/00755/FHA - Penhill, Duke Street, Hintlesham –  Granted
B/14/00740/FUL – Hintlesham Hall Hotel,George St,Hintlesham – Granted
B/14/00560/FUL – Mill House,Mill Lane,Chattisham – Granted
B/14/00776/FHA – The Swallows,The Street,Chattisham –  Granted
11. HEALTH & SAFETY
John Whyman suggested that going forward periodic Health and Safety meetings are held.
Play Area at Hintlesham – concerns have been raised about the safety surface (bark) around the ‘spinner’ which has worn away considerably. John will speak to Playdale original installer of the equipment for any suggestions and to Ian Bryce about obtaining more bark
12. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
Local Councillor – Magazine to be circulated
13. AOB/ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
Grant Policy,Publications Policy,Code of Conduct,Finance Regulations,Standing Orders
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm
